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5. 	Examiner Woody Overton #414 has presented himself at the request of the board to answer a complaint made by a commercial examinee. 


The complainant for her privacy in this record shall be called “Ruth” has submitted to the Board a complaint that during a commercial exam concerning   fidelity, examiner Overton made inappropriate sexual comments, touched her breast and offered to sway the results of the exam in exchange for the promise of sexual contact at a later date. “Ruth” initially contacted the Board via telephone, it was requested she write a statement detailing the incident. “Ruth” submitted a statement via Email on Dec 19, 2019 outlining an incident taking place in February of that same year. “Ruth” was informed of the receipt of the statement and asked to make herself available for more details at a later date. 


Examiner Overton was asked to supply all records of the examination along with a statement containing any details of the examination he may have. 


Member Bowden was asked to contact “Ruth” for further information concerning the incident. Between the dates of 18 Feb 20 and 2 Mar 20 Member Bowden made several attempts to contact “Ruth” both by telephone, leaving messages each time and by Email without success or return contact.


Examiner Overton provided a written statement of the incident, but stated he was unable to provide other documents concerning the exam as the laptop computer he had used at the time of the exam had since become damaged and Technical Support personnel were unable to extract the information.


After a lengthy discussion Member Bowden moved that the issue of the complaint be listed as unsubstantiated until such a time as new evidence may appear or that “Ruth” be located and provide additional information. This was seconded by Vice Chairman Ducote, was voted and passed by the Board. 


On the issue of Examiner Overton failing to keep polygraph records for a period of one year as required by law. Member Zuelke moved the Board request documentation from Overton showing the dates of the computer malfunction and that the records are permanently lost, and the matter be tabled until then, this was seconded by Vice Chairman Ducote was voted and passed. Examiner Overton later agreed to this request.  





6. Members discussed the venue for this meeting to be convenient in location and adequate in size and atmosphere along with the convenience of available food and reasonable price to remain the location for the next meeting.


                                      


7. Travel documents were presented and paid.





8. Chairman Goodman called for the meeting to adjourn at 2:15 PM





9. Members enjoyed a meal paid by the board at the meeting site.





Sincerely








Russel Bordelon  
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